
 
 

 
  

Friday  23 rd  November  2018  
 
The yard will be supervised before 
school from 8.45am and after school 
until 3.45pm   
 
Student s left unsupervised before 

8.45am or after 3.45pm will be sent 

to Camp Australia at a cost to 
parents/carers.  
 
Lunch eating: 11:00am ï11:15am  
Yard time: 11.15am -12.00pm   
Recess: 2.00pm -2.30pm  

School Finish: 3.30pm  
 

 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Important Dates  
 

Monday 26 th  November  

Book Fair this week  

 

Tuesday 27 th  November  

Year 5 Excursion  

 

Friday 30 th  November  

Assembly TBC  

 

Wednesday 5 th  December  

Foundation 2019 Transition 

Program  & Teddy Bears Picnic   

 

Thursday 6 th  Decmeber  

Year 6 Big Day Out  

 

Friday 7 th  December  

Parent helpers morning tea  

 
  

What is happening in the P rinc ipalôs Office? 

 

Dear school community,  

 

Thank  you to everyone who attended the Art Show on Friday. 

The work completed by our children under the teaching of our 

art teacher Wendy was amazing, as was the work of the band 

of parents and teaching staff in bringing it all together.  The 

performances arranged by Ray supported the wonderful 

community atmosphere that FPS is known for.  

 

As I mingled on Friday I was appreciative to all who asked me 

about my holiday in third term. The F ootscray Primary School 

community continues to be such a friendly environment and 

and I always value  conversations and contact with parents. 

Parents are also interested in what is happening now and in 

2019 at our school. Reflecting on this I have decided t o 

provide  a mid -term update entitled óWhatôs happening in the 

Principalôs office?ô 

 

Catchin g up with the work completed in third term was my 

first priority . Stacey Richar ds and the leadership team did an 

outst anding job in my absence and their  brief was inf ormative.  

 

Fourth term is a very busy time, settling budgets  and staffing 

for 2019. Recrui tment is an important process that ensures we  

employ the best teachers at our school. Aligned to this 

recruitment process is our school budget and student 

enrolments.  Our budget is driven by student enrolment s. The 

number of children enrolled decides how many teachers we 

can employ at the school. With our enrolment projections  that 

are estimates,  we can budget for 20 classrooms and three 

specialists  for 2019 . We cannot  operate any more than this , 

otherwise we will be operating on a deficit.  

 

Other funding sources  allo cated to our school  include funding  

for children with disabilities, for children whom English is an 

additional language , some Gonski funding and funding for 

utilities, grounds and urgent works etc.  

 

Our budget  run s in a  calendar year and is influenced by four 

very important processes. There is a census conducted in 

August each year that impacts on a number of funding 

elements for the following year including p rojected enrolments.  



  
SCHOOL COUNCIL  

 

Executive Officer: Philip Fox  

President: Justin Mansfield  

Vice President: Joyce Watts  

Treasurer: Stephanie Pa terson  

Secretary: Raylene Varone  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office Hours  

MON-FRI  8.30am -  4.00pm  

 

Office Staff  

Julie: Mon -Fri  

Jessie: Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri  

Nicole: Tues -Wed  

Rowena: Wed -Fri  

 

Uniform Sales  

Mondays 3.00pm -4.00pm  

Thursday s 8.30 am -9.30am  

 

 

PAYMENT DETAILS  

Direct Deposit  

Footscray Primary School  

BSB:063 132  

Account number 10090179  

Please include a reference with the 

student(s)ô names. 

 

EFTPOS available at the office  

 
 

 

 

In September each year the school receives an indicative 

budget for the following year. In January the reconciliation 

process t akes place. This is based on the previous calendar year 

and is an extremely complex process related to eleme nts in the 

Victorian Government Schools Agreement 2017.  On the last 

Friday in February , the enrolment census is conducted. This 

cens us sets the confirmed  budget which is issued late M arch 

early April. We would welcome new members to School C ouncil 

who have  an interest in f inances and could support with this 

process.  

 

Staffing the school brings a separate and equally complex set of 

challenges. Obviously we cannot employ staff that we donôt 

have the money to pay. There are explicit rules that are 

enshrined in the Victorian Government Schools Agre ement 

2017. The school has vacancies for 2019.  

 

We have recently conducted panels for a range of teacher 

vacancies. These roles included class room teacher roles, 

bilingual  teacher roles , a learning specialist position,  one leading 

teacher and one assistant principal vacancy.  Selection panels 

were formed for each position with teacher representatives. 

Announcements will be made shortly. We appreciate parent 

support with not approaching teacher s to discuss outcomes of 

pan els or staffing allocations.  

 

As you can see this is a very time consuming process, but also a 

critical one. It is my job as the Chair of each se lection panel to 

ensure that our  children have the very best teachers available 

to them. A key piece of researc h supports that high quality 

teaching enable s the best outcomes for all students. All 

applicants are treated equally. Shortlisting takes place and 

shortlisted applicants are interviewed. Successful applicants are 

informed and letters of offer are issued. I  will be communicating 

the teachers who will be teaching at each year level after all 

positions are finalised.    

 

There has been some excit ing work being undertaken towards 

the learning and teaching program.  The principal has a key role 

to play with supporting the best outcomes for all students at our 

school. As mentioned in the last newsletter we have reviewed 

and evaluated our Annual implementation P lan with the School 

Education Improvement Leader. We held a leadership day 

yesterday to begin our next stage of planning for teaching and 

learning in 2019.  Iôm excited and energised with the direction 

the school is taking. We are a unique school in the west offering 

a curriculum that prepares the students  with many skills they 

will need to be successful in the future.  

 

It takes a whole community to educate a child. Partnership is 

defined by the following principles and these principles are 

based on the work of Jim Knight.  These principles should guide 

any p artnership we develop from School Council and  the Sub -

committee s to the  work we do with families on an  individual  

http://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://southernskips.com.au/exfiles/weaccept.jpg&imgrefurl=http://southernskips.com.au/&h=69&w=337&tbnid=xflDuFErg8FVqM:&zoom=1&q=eftpos symbol&docid=vUA2HuXPGu11fM&ei=n41uVMe1FuOhmQWf64LABA&tbm=isch&ved=0CCsQMygOMA4&iact=rc&uact=3&dur=292&page=1&start=0&ndsp=26


 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

Girls cricket in West Footscray 

The Druids Cricket Club based in West 
Footscray now has two girls junior 
teams. We have room for a couple 
more girls to play, aged 10 to 13. The 
registration is half price ($85) as we are 
part-way through the season. Training 
is on Wednesdays from 5pm at Shorten 
reserve, and matches are on Mondays 
from 5pm in local areas. Contact Dave 
Hall if you have girls who might like to 
try a game of cricket. (We've got plenty 
of teams for boys, too...!) 
druidsjuniorcricket@gmail.com  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

level . I encourage families to reflect on the six key principles 

as we seek to em bed them more strongly into the culture of 

our school, as we are all a community of learners.  

 

1.  Equality : Partnership involves relationships between 

equals. Thus each person's thoughts and beliefs are 

held to be valuable, and, although each individual is 

different, no individual decides for another.  

2.  Choice : In a partnership, one individual does not 

make decisions for another. Because partners are 

equal, they make their own individual choices and 

make decisions collaboratively.  

3.  Voice : Partnership is multivocal rather than univocal, 

and all individuals in a pa rtnership require 

opportunities to express their point of view. Indeed, a 

primary benefit of a partnership is that each 

individual has access to a multiplicity of perspectives 

rather than the singular perspective of the patriarch.  

4.  Reflection : Offering wor kshop participants the 

freedom to consider ideas before adopting them is 

central to the principle of reflection within Partnership 

Learning. Indeed, reflective thinkers by definition 

have to be free to choose or reject ideas, or they 

simply are not thinker s at all.  

5.  Dialogue :  To arrive at mutually acceptable 

decisions, partners engage in dialogue. In a 

partnership, one individual does not impose, 

dominate, or control. Partners engage in 

conversation, learning together as they explore 

ideas.  

6.  Praxis :  The purpose of partnership is to enable 

individuals to have more meaningful experiences. In 

partnership relationships, meaning arises when 

people reflect on ideas and then put those actions 

into practice. A requirement for partnership is that 

each individu al is free to reconstruct and use content 

the way he or she considers it most useful.  

 

The school seek s to develop genuine partnerships with the 

community. We are currently planning how we can facilitate 

partnerships tha t live the actions of  the above principles. 

One way we seek opportunities to foster stronger 

partnerships is to arrange regular catch ups with families.  

Some of these  catch ups in 2019 will involve  how you can 

support your children at home through bui lding stronger 

links with school.  

 

Philip Fox  

Principal  

 

 

mailto:druidsjuniorcricket@gmail.com


  Art News  

 

Thank you to everyone for your support at our Bienn ial  Art 

Show. I was so impressed with how many people volunteered 

to assist with this event. A special thanks to Nicole and the 

office staff, Sabine, Vi and  Martin who tackled many varied 

tasks and last -minute requests. Also a big thankyou to our 

students who produced very creative and individual art pieces 

and to those students who entertained us during the 

performance time, your talents were both appreciate d and 

celebrated. It was a fabulous community event and we were 

so fortunate with the lovely weather. Looking forward to 

designing and creating an art space next to the canteen area 

with profits from this yearôs Art Show. 

 

 
 

Any feedback about the Art Show both past and present is 

most welcome.  

 

Mrs Wendy Platt  

Visual Arts Teacher  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

  

Vietnamese Bilingual Program News -  Grade 3/4 

Walking to Footscray Excursion  

 

Dear parents and carers,  

 

Last week the Year 3/4 students  walked around  Footscray  to 

explo re  the Vietnamese c ommunity  as a part of our current 

Unit of Inquiry 'Exploration Leads to Discoveries'  which is in 

the Trandisciplan ary  Theme of  óWhere We Are in Time and 

Placeô. Stude nts visited many  shops including restaurant s, a 

bakery,  medical clinic, grocery shop s, banks and a pharmacy . 

It was exciting to see students exploring the local  Vietnamese 

community and using the Vietnamese language  to interview 

Vietnamese shop owners .   

Here are some  of the questions students  have asked:  

Lulu: Bác m έ ti m˂ ph έ bao lâu r Πi? ( When  did you open  the 

noodle shop?)  

Hugo: Tʜi sao Bác m έ ti m˂  phέ έ khu v οc Footscray ? (Why did  

you open your  shop in the Footsc ray area? )  

Lucy: Cô lʠy hàng έ Ľ©u? (Where do you get your 

merchandise  from?)  

Chaupar: Mέ ti m˂ có vui không?  (Is it fun running the shop? )  

Iggy: Cô bán lo ʜi bánh mì nào nhi u̓ nh ʠt? ( What kind of 

bread do you sell the most? )  

 
 

 

 

 
  
 



 

 

 

  

The students  demonstrated  many the PYP attitudes 

throughout the excursion .  They were  very polite  and listened 

attentively  during the interview s. We were so prou d of our 

st udents!  The students were very happy to have the 

opportunity  to explore our local area  and enjoyed the 

Vietnamese fruit  that we bought from  the  Footscray mark et  

and  some stationar y for their classroom  to use . It was a 

valuable experience for all 3/4 students . 

Thank  you  to  the  3/4 classroom teachers and parents who 

have  support ed the Vietnamese Bilingual P rogram in many 

ways  this year .  

With  regards,  

Cô Bình and Cô H ʜnh.  

 

FPS Lamont Book Fair next week! 
 
Throughout the week starting Monday 
26th November, Footscray Primary 
School will be holding our annual 
Lamont Book Fair. 
This year the Book Fair will be held in 
our school library in the Greenwood. 
All classes will have the opportunity to 
visit the Book Fair throughout the week 
during their usual library visits and 
during lunch times.  
The Book Fair will also be available to 
families every morning of that week 
from 8.15-8.45am and after school 
Monday-Thursday from 3.30-4.00pm. 
  
Footscray Primary School receives a 
commission through the Lamont Book 
Fair and the proceeds will go towards 
purchasing more books for our ever-
expanding school library. We are also 
inviting families to purchase books they 
would like to donate to the school. 
  
Our Years 5 and 6 students will also 
provide gift-wrapping services for a gold 
coin donation. Funds raised will be 
donated towards our library. 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
  
Kathy Winton                                       
Teaching and Learning Leader  
        
Mark Williams     
FPS Librarian 
 
  
 



 

 

 

 

CALENDAR: Term 4  2018  

 MONDAY  TUESDAY  WEDNESDAY  THURSDAY  FRIDAY  

W
e

e
k

 

8
 

26  

 

Book Fair this 

week  

27  
Year 5 Excursion 
ï 100 Story 

Building  

28  29  30  

 

 

Assembly  

W
e
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9
 

3 December  

 

4 
 

 

5   
2.30pm -4.30pm 
Foundation 2019 
Transition Program  
& teddy bear picnic  

 

6 
Year 6  

Big Day Out  

7 

 

Parent helpers 

morning tea  
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10  11  

Secondary 

School 

Transition Day  

12  

Year 1 Dinner  

13  14  

 

Moving up Day  

W
e

e
k

 

1
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17  18  19  20  21  

Assembly  

 Last day of 

Term 1.30pm 

finish  



 

Link to the petition: 
https://www.megaphone.org.au/petitions/maribyrnong-home-support-services 
Australian Services Union is holding a community meeting with a councillor on 10 Dec.  
All interested are invited. For further info, please email erinswindow@gmail.com 

 

 

 

https://www.megaphone.org.au/petitions/maribyrnong-home-support-services
mailto:erinswindow@gmail.com


 


